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TUESDAY 17th November 2020 – TERM 4 WEEK 6 2020 

 

OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONY 

 
CONGRATULATIONS AWARD WINNERS TERM 4 WEEK 5 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Intensive Swimming 

Intensive swimming begins in week 7 for K/1/2 and 

selected older students. Please make sure that you 

are prepared, including a hat, sunscreen, rash shirt 

and towel. 

 

Excursions 

Our primary classes are all heading off on day 

excursions over the next few weeks to Dubbo and 

Orange, we hope they have a fantastic time learning 

about the places they are visiting. Our whole school 

rewards day is set to take place on the 11th 

December with a visit to Taronga Western Plains 

Zoo. 

 

Presentation Day 

Last week, new COVID-19 guidelines were 

released for schools, including new information 

regarding presentation day events. These conditions 

state: 

 Schools must comply with the 4 square 

metre rule for all people participating, 

including students and staff. 

 Schools must ensure there is enough spacing 

for 1.5m between those attending. 

 Schools must ensure people remain seated to 

minimise mingling between those in 

attendance. 

 

Unfortunately, this means that we will be unable to 

have parents and visitors attending our presentation 

day this year. To keep our families informed we 

will be filming parts of the day and will also be 

reporting on all award winners in a special edition 

of our newsletter the following day. We will also 

arrange with parents of the newly appointed 

captains to be able to pin their badges at an 

appropriate time. 

 

Last Day for Students 

Our final day this year for students is the 16th 

December. On this day, we will hold our market 

afternoon celebrating students who have been 

respectful, responsible, cooperative and honest. 

 

Rebecca Freeth 

Principal 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 4 

Week 5 

Working cooperatively in group activities 

K/1/2   - Annabelle Mortimer  

3/4       - Liam Stevenson 

7/8       - Ava Curr 

9/10     - Alan Clifton 

 

Secondary Faculty Awards 

Excellent design ideas in Technology Mandatory 

7/8       - Caitlyn Slade 

Excellent problem solving skills in Industrial 

Technology 

9/10     - Jeffrey McLean 

 

PBL Raffle – Mackenzie Horsburgh 

 

 

PRIMARY PIECES 

 

PRIMARY ASSEMBLY 

 

Hosts: K/1/2 

 

Chairpersons: Jim Aveyard, Levi McMahon and 

Bayden Williams. 

 

This Wednesday K/1/2 students will share some of 

their work with the primary classes at a short 

assembly. 

 

INTENSIVE SWIMMING 

Students in Years K-6 who have been invited to 

participate in the Intensive Swimming program 

need to ensure they have returned their notes to the 

office. This program starts next Monday 23rd 

November until Friday 4th December. Please ensure 

that those participating have their swimmers, towel, 

rash shirt, hat and water bottles each day.  

 

EXCURSION 

The K-4 students are very excited to be heading off 

on their excursion this Friday. Please make sure 

students have a packed recess, lunch and water 

bottle, along with their uniform and hats. No doubt, 

they will have an educational and fun day together. 
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K/1/2 News  

Homework 

Kinder Sounds book, readers and sight words 

Year 1 Spelling /er/ list, maths unit and readers 

Year 2 Spelling /are, air, ere/ or the o saying u 

rule, readers and maths unit 

 

Spelling and maths due Friday. Readers changed 

daily. 

 

Excursion 

Please remember to be organised for our excursion 

this Friday. As soon as all students are off buses and 

have arrived at school, we will be leaving. We are 

due to return at 4:00pm. Please check Facebook for 

updates on return time. 

 

Bottle Tops 

We do not quite have enough yet, so please keep on 

keeping them! They can be delivered via students or 

to the front office. Thank you 😊 

 

K/1/2 Artworks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a fabulous week.  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 3/4 

Students should refer to the homework grid in their 

homework books for this week’s tasks.   

 

Mathletics activities that students can complete this 

week are on multiplication and division and volume 

and capacity. 
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Group 1 are learning 7xs division facts and Group 2 

are revising the 7 times table facts.  

 

Please encourage your child to read for 20 minutes 

every night. 

 

This Friday 20th November is our excursion to 

Dubbo. If you would like your child to attend, 

please sign and return the note by tomorrow, 

Wednesday 18th November 2020. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns PLEASE feel 

free to contact me via the school office. 
 

Kind regards. 

 

Belinda Lindsay  

Year 3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 5/6 

Last week students in 5/6 received their excursion 

note. Please fill out the permission note, medical 

form and return with the money by the due date.  

 

Year 6 students have received their Year 6 

Graduation note. Please make your meal selections 

and return to the office as soon as possible. Money 

is to be paid on the day. 

 

Homework 

 LSCWC 

 8 times tables 

 Mathletics (quests and activities) 

 20 minutes nightly reading. 

 

Have a wonderful week! 

 

Carmel Laing 

Year 5/6 Classroom Teacher 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Years 7-10 Exams and Standardised Testing Week 

Students have commenced their exam week this 

week and it has been very pleasing to see students 

taking these exams seriously and trying their best. If 

students are away for any reason, parents are 

requested to let the school know so that illness / 

misadventure paperwork can be issued to affected 

students. 

 

 

Uniform 

Students in secondary are reminded that they should 

be in uniform every day. Where students are 

wearing sports shorts, they are reminded that they 

are to be plain black with no patterns. If students are 

out of uniform, a note should be handed in at roll 

call. Students are also reminded that leggings, bike 

shorts and very short shorts are not acceptable as 

uniform. If parents are having issues obtaining 

uniform, please contact the school office. 

 

Tullamore Central School Year 12 Graduation 

Invitations for the Year 12 Graduation have been 

sent home to Year 12 families. If families could 

please RSVP for the Tullamore Central School 

Graduation Dinner by 20th November 2020, it 

would be much appreciated. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

STAGE 4 ENGLISH 

 

Stage 4 students now have weekly homework that 

they are expected to complete. This includes: 

 Daily LCSWC (spelling) 

 Daily reading of 15-20 minutes  

 

The only day which they will not have to complete 

their spelling is Friday as they will be having a 

spelling test.  

 

I encourage families to support their child with this 

by checking in with their progress daily and sitting 

with their child to listen to and support their 

reading.   

 

Courtney Foley 

Secondary English Teacher 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

Show Team 

Thank you to our group of senior students who 

helped with our first session of halter training for 

our calves Penny and Kallie and some re-education 

for our beef week steers Tommy and Jimmy. 

Mother Nature has certainly been throwing some 

spanners in the works and unfortunately, our juniors 

have not had their sessions yet due to rain and high 

winds. Hopefully Weeks 7 and 8 will see our 

juniors get their sessions in for this year. 
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Sessions will run from 3:30pm – 4:30pm, weather 

depending. 

 

The remaining term’s schedule is as follows: 

Week 7 – Wednesday (Seniors – Years 7-11), 

Friday (Juniors – Stage 3) 

Week 8 - Thursday (Seniors – Years 7-11), Friday 

(Juniors – Stage 3) 

 

Please advise Miss Shankelton if you are going to 

be absent from practice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plants for Sale 
We currently have a large amount of different 

varieties of succulents for sale. We also have some 

very vigorous plants available for cuttings for those 

that wish to strike their own. These are available for 

a gold coin donation. If you wish to purchase any 

please contact Miss Shankelton. 

 

Eggs 

Tullamore’s best eggs are back on the menu! Our 

chooks are on the lay and producing some excellent 

eggs. $4.00 per dozen. Please ring the school in 

advance and we will arrange the packing of your 

order. 

 

Wanted – Cans & Bottles  
As part of our fundraising for the Agriculture 

program, we will be collecting the 10c return cans 

and bottles. No need to sort them, as we will do 

this! Cans and bottles can be dropped in to the 

Agriculture plot area where there are two bins 

labelled Cans and Plastic Bottles and Glass Bottles.  

 

Natasha Shankelton  

Agriculture Teacher 

 

SPORT 

 

PRIMARY 

 

Gobondery Shield 

Thursday 10th December 

Tullamore Central School 

 

SECONDARY 

 

Gobondery Cup 

Wednesday 9th December 

Tullamore Central School 

 

Pool Sport 

This week primary and secondary students will be 

at the pool for sport. All students will need to ensure 

they bring their swimmers, hat, sunscreen and a 

towel on these days. Any outstanding permission 

notes will need to be returned to the office as soon 

as possible. 

 

9/10 Pass Class 

This Thursday the Year 9/10 PASS class will be 

hosting a mini Olympics for the primary students. 

This has been moved forward to 12:30pm and will 

finish at 1:30pm. Students may wish to bring a 

towel to help dry off afterwards. All students have 

been given a team and are encouraged to dress up in 

their team colours on Thursday. Thanks in advance 

to our wonderful PASS class for the efforts they 

have made so far in getting this organised! 

 

Cassie Hinchley 

Sports Coordinator 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

 

The Library has been popular at lunchtimes this 

term – it is a great place to come and cool off on hot 

days! Students can play the computers, colour in, 

draw and read books. 

 

A few reminders 

* The library is open at lunch on Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Thursday and students are able to 

return and borrow during that time. Overdue books 

should be returned as soon as possible so further 

books can be borrowed. 

* If you know a book has been lost or damaged, 

please let us know so we can organise to have it 

replaced. 

* Please bring a library bag when you borrow to 

help protect the books from being damaged. 

* The library is a drink and food free zone. 

* Only 3 more weeks of borrowing left this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week!        

 

Belinda Lindsay and Julie Porter 

 

 

PIZZA FRIDAY 

Pizza’s will NOT be available to purchase through 

Tully’s Tucker this Friday 20th November.  

 

 

 

 

 

QUELCH ICY TUBES FOR SALE  

3/4 are selling cool, delicious Quelch icy tubes each 

Wednesday for the rest of the term. 

Where: In the 3/4 room                 

When:  Wednesday at recess  

How Much: 50 cents each. 

Healthy Canteen Approved 

 

 

2021 KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                            TERM 4 2020– WEEK 6 

Page | 7  
 

 

THE 9/10 PASS CLASS PRESENTS…… 

MINI OLYMPICS 

 

Thursday 19th November @ 12:30pm 

 

Come dressed on the day in your team colours! (see below) 

 

Bring: a towel, hat, drink bottle and sunscreen. 

 

There will be lots of water-based team activities that students will participating in for fun! 

 

It will be a fun day so don’t forget to be 

respectful, responsible, cooperative and honest. 

 

If you DO NOT want your child to participate in 

these activities, please contact the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ireland Scotland Jamaica France Sweden Italy Timor-

Leste 

Kimberly 

Archie A 

Sam 

Bruce 

Savannah 

Hugh 

Isla 

Clyde 

Charlotte 

Maya 

Liam 

Bayden 

Isabel 

Charlie 

Riley 

Kiarna 

Ellie 

Braith 

Dustin 

Paige 

Maddie 

Beau 

Bella 

Evie 

Daniel 

Millie 

Archie 

M 

Neabell 

Blake 

Lara 

Anna 

Kharliah 

Bobby 

Yazmine 

Toby 

Lukas 

Siara 

Joe 

Chelsey 

Levi 

Leona 

 

Tyrone 

Imogen 

Miley 

Tristen 

Jimmy 

Annabelle 

Bianca 

Green, 

white, 

orange 

Sky-blue, 

white 

Green, 

yellow, 

black 

Red, 

white, 

navy 

Yellow, 

sky-blue 

Red, 

white, 

green 

Red, 

black, 

yellow, 

white 
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KEY: 

- School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                        - Tully’s Tucker                    Pizza Friday 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 4 2020

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

6 16/11 17/11 18/11 19/11 20/11 

WAP Grad @ 

Dubbo 

7 23/11 

Intensive 

Swimming------- 

24/11 

 

--------------------- 

25/11 

 

--------------------- 

26/11 

 

-------------------- 

27/11 

 

----------------→ 

8 30/11 

Intensive 

Swimming------- 

01/12 

 

-------------------- 

02/12 

 

-------------------- 

03/12 

 

-------------------- 

04/12 

 

----------------→ 

9 07/12 08/12 09/12 

Gobondery Cup 

Secondary @ 

Tullamore 

10/12 

Gobondery 

Shield Primary 

@ Tullamore 

11/12 

Whole school 

reward day @ 

Zoo Dubbo 

10 14/12 15/12 

Presentation 

Day 9:30am 

16/12 

Last day 

students  

Market 

Afternoon 

17/12 18/12 

 

 

 

 

BINGO’S BACK 

Tullamore Hotel  

Sunday 22nd November 

2020 

11:00am start.  

Lunch available. 

TRUNDLE JUNIOR CRICKET REPORT 

 

Last Saturday, the Trundle Junior team travelled to 

Condobolin to play the Gilgais. 

 

Our side bowled first in warm conditions. Once 

again, the team‘s fielding and bowling improved.  

With Charlie Taunton having a rostered game off, it 

was up to Kaiden and Tyrone to lead our side, 

which they both did extremely well through 

guidance and by example. 

Our run chase was slow due to good fielding by the 

Gilgais, but Kaiden and Tyrone put on a show of 

defiance towards the end against their best bowlers. 

Unfortunately, we ran out of overs to catch the 

Gilgais tally. 

 

Thank you to the parents and supporters that helped 

with scoring and preparing our players. 

Fielding Points, Angus Quade – 3, Kaiden 

Charlton- Little – 2, Jo Mortimer – 1 

 

Charlie and Kaiden also played on Sunday in an 

inter- town game representing Condobolin. Kaiden 

bowled 1/11 off 3 overs; Charlie bowled 0/7 off 2 

overs. Well done both of you!!! 

 

Next Saturday is a home game against the 

Condobolin Waratahs. Please be at Berryman oval 

at 8.15am. Training will be 4.30pm on Thursday, 

we already have enough children taking their 

rostered game off this week. 

 

Please call me on 042 897 5335 if you have any 

questions. 

 

Cheers, 

Jono 
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